Minutes of the Faculty Concerns Committee Meeting on

February 22, 2011

The Faculty Concerns Committee held its monthly meeting on February 22, 2011, in Plaster Student Union, Room 315.  Sharmistha Self, chair, opened the meeting at 3:30 p.m. Joan Test substituted as Secretary for Jef Cornelius-White. 
In Attendance: Vicki Dunlop, Michelle Visio, Chris Herr, James Philpot, Reza Herati, David Hays, Roberto Canales, Terrel Galloway, Yili Shi, Brooks Blevin, Sharmistha Self, Keith Ernce, Randy Wallace, Yang Wang, Tracy Stout, Kyoungtae Kim, Judith Martin, Mike Hudson, Patricia Webb, Kelli Farmer, Patrick Scott, Ye (Angel) Wang, Raj Jutla, Joan Test, Michael Craig, Cindy MacGregor (for Jef Cornelius-White), Dan Crafts, Elizabeth Sobel, Ahren Johnston, and Rebecca Woodard. 
Absences: Patricia Cahoj, John Strong, Johnny Washington, Karen Buzzard, Sam Dyer, Duat Vu, Melody LaPreze, Duane Moses, Steve Olson, Sandy Bailey, Cameron Wickham, Emmett Redd, and Mike Roling, 
Guests attending: Provost McCarthy and President Cofer.

Approval of Minutes
Minutes of the previous FCC meeting (January 25, 2011) were approved with addition of Dan Crafts as present.  Motion to accept made and seconded. Motion carried.
Reminder
Two Faculty Concerns Reports scheduled to be presented to Senate in March (3/17)
Morale Survey

The report remains as adopted by FCC with the exception that the Department appendix has been changed, particularly for the accounting department, due to problems with the online survey itself, which appeared to leave accounting as a “default” department when department was not selected.  In the future, the survey needs to include an option to leave department blank to avoid this issue.
Campus Communication Report--Preliminary Discussion 
Discussion involved role of the Sunshine law and discussions with the university communications office and other entities with regards to faculty lists. 
Campus Communication Report--Discussion with President and Provost 

Discussion with the President and Provost began near 4:10. The Provost discussed the need to work hard at communication and aim to resolve some issues ahead of or in lieu of putting forth the FCC resolution to Senate. She reported the involvement of administrative council, HR, and computer services and a resolution to the issue of availability of faculty lists. She offered to come to FCC meetings if invited. She discussed putting minutes from committees, such as ALC, online. Subcommittee Chair Keith Ernce and other faculty expressed views related to communication. The Provost invited input to Chuck Bugsby on the continuous redesign of the Provost’s webpages, including the commonplace practice of a comments box.  The President responded with a preference for face-to-face discussions rather than having open comments online where many could view the comments or blogs or the miscommunications that come with social networking phenomenon. Intentional pre-arranged chats can be put in the Provost Communiqué and groups can requests meetings and input sessions. 
The last item on page 1 on faculty listserves was viewed favorably by the Provost and President with reference to Blogs.Missourstate.edu and a newly created response to FCC Listserver.Missouristate.edu/mailman/listinfo  for a list of existing listserves. They will setup a faculty discussion listerv and instructions about how to setup new listserves as needed in coordination with Patrick Day in computer services. Discussion of Sunshine law ensued and the importance of keeping ongoing dialogue occurring. They stated intention to setup faculty chats or a town meeting if major issues arise and will put back comments sections on faculty-staff websites. Discussion included the possibility of a subcommittee of FCC meeting regularly with the President and Provost.

Discussion continued with pointing out that FCC is a Faculty Senate committee and that practice has involved FCC not directly interacting with administration on a regular basis except through Senate. When asked, Keith Ernce, subcommittee chair stated an interest for potential revisions before their report is sent to Senate. Chris Herr motioned and Judith Martin seconded this idea. Discussion of the motion occurred. Motion passed and meeting adjourned at 5:02.

